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Signature of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and its Optional Protocol, New York
Statement by Ms. Maria Larsson, Minister for Elderly Care and Public Health 
Mr. Chair

Today is an especially happy day for all of us who have been involved in the preparations, negotiations and decisions that have resulted in the creation of a new international human rights instrument: 

– the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities with the Optional Protocol to it. 

This convention will be an important tool in realizing the full enjoyment of human rights by persons with disabilities. 

Sweden is convinced that the new Convention and the Optional Protocol to it will be a strong instrument for fundamental change 

worldwide over the coming years. 

Remember that around 650 million people with disabilities 

are dependent on the protection provided by the Convention. 

This new Convention, together with other human rights conventions, 

will constitute a strong framework for the promotion and protection of all human rights including the principle of non-discrimination. 

Ambassador MacKay, under your leadership as the Chairman of the Ad Hoc Committee, the process leading to the adoption of the Convention 

was a unique example of constructive cooperation between states and NGOs.

Let us continue on this path in work for the promotion 

and future implementation of the Convention.

Ladies and Gentlemen,

Let us never forget what is the very essence of this Convention: 

Persons with disabilities and their representative organisations must be involved in and participate fully in the implementation of the Convention and must also have a major influence in the monitoring process. 

Strong and effective monitoring mechanisms, at national and international level, are essential to ensure that the new Convention  will impact positively on the enjoyment of rights by and lives of persons with disabilities. Fostering coordination in the UN system where mandates overlap is therefore needed. 

I believe that cooperation between the Treaty Body of the new Convention and the other human rights treaty bodies is of great importance. Therefore I hope that the principles of the new Convention will soon also be fully integrated into these treaty bodies.

Mainstreaming disability policies at both national and international level 

should be a guiding principle. Moreover, by raising awareness we will be able to promote the full enjoyment of all human rights and fundamental freedoms by persons with disabilities. 

Mr. Chair,

Today we have the opportunity to prove that the Convention will make a difference.

Thank you for your kind attention.
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